
September 28, 2023  

SDMC Meeting Minutes  

 

Members Present:  

M. Middleton 

A. Smith 

C. Campos 

L. Lacey 

L. Scurlock 

A. Escandon 

T. George  

D. Lofton  
 

Principal Lofton opened the meeting by welcoming the participants and reviewing the 

agenda/SDMC committee members for 23-24 school year.  

Ms. Lofton shared the remaining meeting dates would be contingent upon district 

guidance and would be forthcoming. Ms. Lofton shared she would be sure to send a 

calendar invite within 2 weeks of the meeting date.  

Next, budget updates were covered which included attendance impact to date -$15, 

252 as well as enrollment impacts which could potentially lead to position cuts due to 

being under enrollment 22 students.  

There was a question posed by our parent representative, T. Georger around 

precautions in place due to allergy season and increases in COVID numbers. Ms. Lofton 

explained the custodial staff still deep cleaned classrooms when there is a high number 

of illnesses, students are sanitized among entering the building daily (masks are offered 

but not required) and good hygiene is encouraged.  

 

Ms. Lofton shared updates in upper management to include the following:  

Executive Director-Sandra Cisneros 

Sr. Executive Director-Cesar Martinez  

South Division Superintendent- Dr. Imelda Del La Guardia  

 

The LEAD (principal evaluation system) system presentation was shared for feedback to 

the SDMC from the district. Ms. Lofton, then asked for feedback through the QR code 

provided. We closed by asking community members (L. Lacey and L. Scurlock) for 

support  involving the Civic club members with traffic issues during dismissal.  



 


